
Ogemaw Heights High School 
Daily Announcement 

Tuesday, September 2, 2025 
 

 
Hey, Junior class! We need to meet to start planning our homecoming events. Please meet Mrs. 

Thurston during advisory Wednesday, September 3rd in the commons after attendance is 

taken. I hope to see you there!!   

 

Just a reminder - bring everything in with you from your car as NO ONE can go outside once 

the bell rings. 

 

Falcons, September is all about empathy. Exercising emotional intelligence may take effort, but 

that effort can help build a stronger community. This week marks the beginning of our word of 

the week for the 2025-2026 school year.  

Our first word of the week is: Compassion. Compassion is the feeling of deep concern or 

sympathy for another person's suffering. It is often coupled with a strong desire to help 

relieve that suffering. Here it is in a sentence: By showing a little compassion to those who are 

hurt, we can help them begin to heal. See Mr. Pilarski for more information about winning prizes 

related to our word of the week.  

 

All students interested in trying out for the Ogemaw Heights Esports Team, tryouts will start 

Wednesday September 3rd from 3-5pm In the CAD Lab. Games that will be included this year 

will be Super Smash Bros. Ultimate, Rocket League, Hearthstone, and the newly added 

Overwatch 2. Please see Mr. Retherford in room 159 for any questions. 

 

NHS meeting Thursday, September 4, 2025 after school in the library for ALL members. 

 

NHS will be hosting a blood drive on September 26, 2025.  Donation forms are available in Mrs. 

Rexford’s room by her door.  You must be at least 16 years old to donate.  Any questions, please 

see Mrs. Rexford. 

 

Attention Potential Actors and Stage Crew: Are you interested in getting involved in the fall 

play production? Always wanted to act but not want to sing? Interested in building or working 

with crew? This is your year! Our fall show will be "Letters to Sala," a true story about a 

Holocaust survivor and over 350 letters that she kept hidden for years in Nazi labor camps.  

Join us for an audition workshop on Wednesday, September 3 from 3-4:30 to learn more about 

the show and the audition process, and then come back for auditions on Tuesday, September 9 

from 3-5:30 p.m.  See Ms. Thomas in room 251 for more information. 

Today in Sports  


